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  VILLAGE OF LAKEVIEW COUNCIL MEETING
DECEMBER 5TH, 2016
	President of Council Frank Dietz, in the absence of the Mayor, called the meeting to order and led Council in the Pledge of Allegiance.  The roll call was read and a motion was made by Dennis Harford to excuse John Hayman and seconded by Terry Brentlinger.  All members voted yes and the motion passed.  
	The minutes of the last meeting were approved as written.   A motion was made by Eric Barhorst to pay the bills and seconded by Jacqueline Shoffner.  All voted yes and the motion passed.
	A motion to transfer $2,483.04 to the Elevated Tank Fund and $3,685.66 to the Water Treatment Plant Fund from the CIWA Fund for November balancing was made by Eric Barhorst.  A second to the motion was made by Dennis Harford.  All members voted yes and the motion passed.
Fire Chief Norm Spring was present and stated that everything went well at the open house and there was a good turnout.  He said he plans to have a full open house in the spring when everything has been moved and is in its permanent place.
	Deputy Day was present and reported he has been very busy. There have been a few heroin overdoses in the village.  He also stated that he thinks there should be double yellow lines on US Route 33 by the new entrance to the Fire Department.  People have been passing when they hit the edge of town and he is concerned that could cause problems if there is an emergency run with our fire trucks pulling out.  Pat will ask ODOT for approval.
	Village Administrator Pat Parish passed out a letter from Efficiency Smart explaining the renewal option in the existing agreement with AMP.  Pat stated he would invite a spokesperson to the meeting in January to talk about the renewal.  Pat reported the entrance signs are now up for the new fire house.  He reported the employee evaluations have been completed and forwarded to the Mayor for his approval.  He passed out a memo stating what the proposed raises were.  Council had discussion and wanted to see a copy of each evaluation.  The raises were tabled until the next meeting and Pat will email the evaluations to all of council.  Pat then brought up the gift of merits for all employees.  Council asked the fiscal officer to read what the gifts were last year which she did.  Eric Barhorst then said he would like to see the fiscal officer’s merit check be increased by $100 from last year.  Discussion was held and Eric then made a motion to  give gifts of merit to the following employees in the following amounts:  Pat Parish, Village Administrator-$1500; Fire Chief Norman Spring-$800; Fiscal Officer Becky Larrabee-$600; all full time employees with tenure over one year-$200; and employees with less than one year-$100.00.  A second to the motion was made by Terry Brentlinger.  All members voted yes and the motion passed.  
	Connor Kinsey was present and did not have anything.
	Eric Barhorst stated that the curb in between Alteca and the Edward Jones office on Lake Street goes down and the grate has sunk.  Pat will look into this.  Eric also stated he thought we needed a new flag pole for the new fire department and he would like to see us get some quotes and get it out of our fire loan proceeds.   
	Jacqueline Shoffner thanked everyone for their help in last Saturday’s Christmas parade and activities.  The children’s workshop was up from the figures from last year.  The parade crowd was down a little but good money was made on all the raffles.    
	The Fiscal Officer then had the second reading of Ordinance No. 2016-19, naming a representative and alternative representative to the AMP Board of Trustees Committees.  Eric Barhorst made a motion to approve the second reading of Ord 2016-19 and a second to the motion was made by Dennis Harford.  All members voted yes and the motion passed.  
The Fiscal Officer then read Ordinance No. 2016-20, an agreement to enter into an agreement with the Ohio Underground Storage Tank Community Improvement Corporation and declaring an emergency. A motion to suspend the rules was made by Eric Barhorst and a second was made by Dennis Harford.  The vote on the motion was as follows:  Barhorst-Yes; Shoffner-Yes; Harford-Yes; Brentlinger-No. The motion passed.  Eric Barhorst then made a motion to pass Ordinance 2016-20 and Dennis Harford seconded the motion.  The vote on the motion was as follows:  Barhorst-Yes; Shoffner-Yes; Harford-Yes; and Brentlinger-No.  The motion passed.
	The Fiscal Officer then asked for a motion from Council to approve the utility adjustments for the month of November.  A motion was made by Eric Barhorst to approve the adjustments and a second to the motion was made by Jacqueline Shoffner.  All members voted yes and the motion passed. The Fiscal Officer then read a letter from the Stolly Group that the Emil Davis Park Manager did not have a liability policy in place to cover any incident that happened at the park.  Much discussion ensued about whether the contract was going to be terminated.  Terry will talk to the Ball Association and report back to Council at the next meeting.  The Park Committee was requested to let Mr. Ross know that his presence is requested at the next meeting.  The Fiscal Officer was asked to contact Stolly Insurance to be sure the new park is also covered under the Village’s umbrella policy.  
	The Fiscal Officer informed Council of two zoning permits that had been issued.  Discussion was held about the open position for zoning officer and it was discussed just having the Fiscal Officer and the Village Administrator handle all zoning permits.  The Fiscal Officer stated she would be willing to do the paperwork part of the permit and getting all estimates if the Village Administrator would do the physical site visit.  The Village Administrator agreed to same.  The Fiscal Officer then informed Council she had received a renewal quote from Medical Mutual on the Village’s health insurance plan and all coverage stayed basically the same with the cost increasing about 7%.  She will go over it with the Audit and Finance Committee.  She also stated she had the paperwork for the last draw from Robinson Building Solutions and when the draw was finished, she would be requesting the bank to flip the loan over before end of year.    She was told to hold off making the last draw until it was approved by Pat as there were a few small issues that needed to be resolved.  She also reported to Council that the Village had received their first traffic fine monies from Bellefontaine Municipal Court.
A motion was made to adjourn by Eric Barhorst and seconded by Dennis Harford.   All voted yes and the meeting adjourned.
	The next meeting will be December 19th, 2016 at 7:30 p.m. in Council Chambers. 
  					Respectfully submitted,
																			__________________________							Rebecca Larrabee, Fiscal Officer 


___________________________
Mayor Ryan Shoffstall
